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Physician assistant consultation is a whitewash, claim senior nurses

By Tamsin Snow 

Nursing leaders have condemned as a ‘whitewash’ the findings of a government consultation into the role of US-style physician assistants. 

They complained that nurse practitioners already fill the proposed role of physician assistants, also known as medical care practitioners. They now fear their criticisms have been ignored. 

The consultation findings, released this month, state ‘the majority’ of respondents believe physician assistants should have full prescribing powers, take on their own caseloads and be able to refer. 

The Medical Care Practitioner Competence and Curriculum Framework Public Consultation Summary of Responses also reveals respondents favour the physician assistant title. 

But leading nurse practitioners have rejected the consultation summary as ‘superficial, limited and unbalanced’. They have criticised the consultation committee for condensing 258 responses into four pages and argue that serious concerns about the role have been overlooked. 

The Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators’ (AANPE) issued a 35-page document outlining concerns about the role. It claims physician assistants could ‘destabilise and undermine the extensive work in progress by other professions in establishing new advanced clinical roles’. 

An AANPE spokesperson said: ‘This consultation summary is wholly inadequate and has totally ignored wide-ranging issues raised by the AANPE. 

‘It has also apparently ignored the concerns of other organisations.’ 

The AANPE, which represents more than 70 nurse practitioner lecturers across 35 UK universities, highlights the lack of figures on the number of respondents agreeing or disagreeing with the government’s proposals. 

RCN nurse practitioner adviser Katrina Maclaine added: ‘The consultation is a whitewash. Nurse practitioners are already in place as advanced clinical practitioners.’ 

But a DH spokesperson said the summary was a ‘true reflection’ of responses. ‘As more countries develop the role, we need to accept that it is going to have an impact on skill mix and we must ensure public safety.’ 

The Department of Health (DH) wants to establish around 3,000 physician assistant posts and would like the postholders to obtain full medical histories, carry out examinations, diagnose and manage patients, request diagnostic tests and interpret findings. 

There are around 30 US-trained physician assistants in the UK. They earn up to £45,000 per annum each. 

